MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING

VILLAGE HALL, CALVER

Monday 10th April 2017

7.30PM

PRESENT
Margaret Wood (Chair), Denise Hall (Secretary), Mike Elsworth (Treasurer),  Barry Thompson, Donna Games, Jean Cooper, Tom Marshall, Jonathan Harris, Mary Elsworth 

APOLOGIES
Chris Flint, Peter Thompson, Jon Belk, Beth Ely

1.     Approval of last meeting’s minutes
        Tom Marshall proposed approval and Barry Thompson seconded them.
2.   Matters Arising from the minutes
       WiFi – Plusnet had to ask BT to assess installation. BT found it too difficult to 

        connect as the nearest connection point was across the road.  It is possible to 

        connect through mobile technology and with the approval of Margaret Wood 

        have signed up to an internet service with the THREE network.

        This will cost £20 per month and will give up to 40 GB per month and a speed

        of 10Mb/s. It will be slower than fixed broadband and offers less data. The 

        password will only be given out on request and Jonathan Harris will monitor the 

        use.

        Defibrillator - it has been bought and now waiting for the electrician to install it

        outside on the wall by the steps.  It cost £1,590 of which the Village Hall will 

        pay half.  When installed the ambulance service will be given a code.  Training

        will be offered by the Parish Council to Calver residents and regular hall users

        and an application has been made to the British Heart Foundation for a training

        pack if not successful then the Parish Council and maybe the Village Hall 

        can purchase a pack for £350. Denise will inform regular hall users regarding 

        training.  The equipment needs to be put on the insurance.  A note is needed to 

        be placed regarding the code in the wooden box by the kitchen.  The ongoing 

        cost is £10 per year for electricity.  The battery needs to be replaced every 4  

        years at a cost of £100.

        Website – The Village Hall website is now running via the Parish Council 

         website.  The committee needs to check to see if there are any errors.  It is 

         possible to purchase our own domain.  Denise said that enquiries are coming

         through via the website.  Parish Council pays £100 per annum for web hosting

         and perhaps the Village Hall could contribute something towards running the

         website. Margaret proposed offering £20 and everyone agreed.  Margaret will

         write to the Parish Council regarding the offer.  ACTION MARGARET
3.     Treasurer’s Report

        The year end was on 31st March and Current Account has £917.73 and 

         Investment Account £66,410. The bar account £2,467.05

         Gross Income for hall hire £15,600 estimate and last year £16,200 so it is down 

         by £1000 probably due to 2 classes being cancelled.  200 Club estimate £900 

         and FeedIn tariff £1,330.  Bank Interest £300 approx.  There have been £2,025

        donation of which £2000 was from the Film Club for new equipment.

        £500 has been donated to the church and total income is approximately 

        £10,000. Capital Expenditure £36,550 on kitchen, film equipment and lights etc. 

4.  Hire Charges     

     Denise suggested increasing the hire charge for Weddings from £300 to £350.

     They would be able to use the hall from 16.00 instead of 18.00 on Fridays which

      is often requested.  It was suggested that a refundable deposit should be obtained 

      to cover cleaning. A cheque will be held for £100 when the key is collected and 

      this would be returned if everything is left in order.  Also a £200 deposit when

      booking should be asked instead of 50%.  The contract needs to be changed.
  5. Maintenance

      The floor needs to be re-surfaced and should be done in August on either the first

      2 weeks or the last 2 weeks leaving 19th August when the hall is used for Calver 

      Gardens by the church.  ACTION MIKE

      Chairs need cleaning during August.  ACTION MARGARET

6.   Bar Report

      Everything is going well and the income is £2,467.05.

7.   200 Club

      The next cycle starts on 29th September.  Money was not transferred to the right 

      account to pay out winnings subsequently £115 was charged by the bank.        

     Tom Marshall has offered to pay this back personally as it was his mistake.

     The committee said it was not necessary but if he feels that he needs to do this then  

     thanked him very much.

8.  Bookings

     No more weddings booked and generally quiet.  Lots of children’s parties and 

     regular enquiries. Elections on 4th May.

9. Date of Next Meeting

    Monday 3rd July

    AGM Monday 31st July


